

Pinwherry & Pinmore Community Council

Minutes from PPCC Business Meeting held on Thursday 15 August 2019 in Pinwherry Community Hall

Agenda	Action
<p>1. Sederunt</p> <p><u>Community Councillors</u> Mike Chamberlain (MC) David Logan (DL) Ian Yellowlees (IY)</p> <p><u>South Ayrshire Council (SAC)</u> Peter Henderson (PH), Councillor</p> <p><u>South Ayrshire Council Link Officer</u></p> <p>Speaker: Kevin Braidwood</p> <p><u>PPCDA/2Pins Rep</u> None</p> <p><u>Police Scotland</u> None</p> <p><u>Members of Public</u> Hugh Armour (HA)</p> <p>Minutes: Irene Climie (IC)</p>	
<p>2. Apologies: Chris Campbell, Hal Maxwell, Veronica Norman (VN), Police Scotland</p>	
<p>3. Declaration of interest: None.</p>	
<p>4. Police Report: There was no one in attendance from Police Scotland and no report.</p>	
<p>5. Presentations:</p> <p>KB spoke about the traffic calming measures suggested by various villages. He had asked them whether they wanted flashing signs or hard engineering.</p> <p>IY said that, in the survey put out, the majority did not want hard engineering as this was seen to be overkill. IY stated there was an appetite to extend the 30mph zone at each end of the villages which would leave a 20mph zone in the villages. These calming measures had been supported by 35 out of 53 responses.</p> <p>KB said that objections to the project must be sensible and that he would talk to objectors.</p> <p>IY asked if Ayrshire roads Alliance (ARA) wanted anything from PPCC.</p> <p>KB said that he would like minutes forwarded.</p> <p>HA asked about extended turning at the bridge but KB said the cost would be prohibitive.</p> <p>HA asked about potholes and this was acknowledged.</p> <p>HA expressed concern that the road surfacing was not lasting. KB noted this and said that the road was not wide enough to do in sections.</p> <p>IY asked about the road from Pinmore Bridge to Barr. KB said that he would look at signage being placed further back coming from Barr.</p> <p>IY said that a low loader had got stuck. KB said there was a weight limit on the bridge.</p>	
<p>6. Minutes of Meeting on 20/06/19 + 18/07/19 Both minutes were approved by MC and DL.</p>	

<p>7. Matters arising There were no matters arising as the previous minutes had been held in abeyance.</p>	
<p>8. Correspondence IY reported that there were no new items.</p>	
<p>9. Reports</p> <p>a) <u>Link officer</u> CC had sent in his apologies for this meeting and no report was forwarded.</p> <p>b) <u>PPCDA / 2Pins</u> PW did not attend this meeting and no report was forwarded.</p> <p>c) <u>Elected members report</u> PH said that the former Clydesdale Bank building in Ayr was to be used for open markets which would allow the building to be used continuously. The issue with the proposed 3G pitch in Girvan continued to be controversial and would be heard at the Sheriff Court in order to hear a variation in the use of the ground which will still remain Common Good. PH reported on the proposed alteration of the traffic light sequence at Stumpy Corner in Girvan, with possible widening of the corner. This would start in September with the road closed for a few days. The core cluster flats, to be occupied by adults with additional needs, are now allocated. This will free up several council owned properties for rental. The new travellers' site in Girvan is now complete. Hadyard Hill Community Benefit Fund (HHCBF) has reported that there are four expressions of interest to buy Brunston, which will now go to a closing date. A meeting with fund providers has accepted most of the issues. This will now go to the three Councils. Community councils will now have more control over funding. Foundation Scotland (FS) will be coming to the next PPCC meeting in September.</p> <p>d) <u>Planning Matters</u> There were no planning matters.</p> <p>e) <u>Road Matters</u> There were no additional matters brought up.</p>	
<p>10. Open Forum PH said that Penwhapple, B734, would have turbines on both sides. There will be a public consultation on the Clachrie windfarm at Barrhill & Barr.</p>	
<p>11. AOCB HA wanted to know if last month's meeting had taken place. This was confirmed to him.</p>	
<p>12. Date of next meeting</p> <p>The next PPCC meeting will take place on Thurs 19 September 2019.</p> <p>This ended the public section of the meeting.</p>	